
June 29, 2023 

Mr. Scot McCormick 
SENT VIA E-MAIL TO:   scot.mccormick@co.thurston.wa.us 

RE:  Case 2023102411 

Dear Mr. McCormick: 

We are wri�ng in response to your No�ce of Applica�on dated June 9, 2023.  

Our concerns are as follows: 

We have lived on Waldon Dr. SE since 1985.  We have seen some changes but nothing of this magnitude.  
There are only approximately 40 homes on Waldon Dr., and we think that many of the homeowners 
moved out here for the peace and quiet and to enjoy the wildlife—eagles, deer, rabbits, squirrels, 
chipmunks, and others. 

There are no sidewalks or streetlights.  Children like to play in the cul de sac and the street and 
connec�ng Waldon Dr. and 58th Avenue SE would only increase the traffic on Waldon Dr.  causing 
poten�al injuries and accidents. We an�cipate that many of these vehicles will speed down Waldon Dr. 
in an atempt to get to Yelm Highway in a hurry. 

We see where water and sewer u�li�es will be provided by the City of Lacey.  Are the three parcels 
located within the City of Lacey city limits?  Will Waldon Dr. be annexed into the City of Lacey and the 
residents required to connect to water and sewer?  If so, who will pay for this? 

We are reques�ng to have our name added to the mailing list for the Environmental Determina�on and 
No�ce of Public Hearing as well as the Hearing Examiner’s decision. 

Sincerely, 

David D. Larson  
Judy K. Larson 
6137 Waldon Dr. SE 
Olympia, WA 98513 
Home phone:  360-456-8492 
Cell phone:  360-584-2805 
E-mail:  wrnchn57@comcast.net
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